University of Kentucky Chemical Safety Committee Minutes
Oct. 26, 2005
Keeneland Room, W. T. Young Library

Present





Guests
Barbara Knutson
Lee Poore (Ex-Officio)
Jay Young
Robin Cooper

Thomas Vanaman
Todd Porter




Absent

Audra Stinchcomb
Jim Calvert

Stephen Testa

Ruth Adams

Barbara Knutson called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM.

1. Approval of minutes- The March 12, 2005 minutes were unanimously approved by the committee.

2. Chemical Hygiene Plan/Laboratory Safety- Hardcopies of the current CHP were distributed to attendees.  Committee was asked to review the plan and provide input for changes/correction at the next meeting.   http://ehs.uky.edu/ohs/chp/welcome.html 
3. Minors in Laboratories Policy- The proposed policy was discussed.  Many questions were asked about how this policy, if approved, would reach mentors and other that might need to be made aware of it.  The MSTC program through Dunbar High School was one program discussed.  The policy was distributed through email and votes were made through email after some questions by the committee were addressed. Six members on the committee approved the policy as written. 
4. Accidents- The accident report for FY04-05 did not have any significant incidents that the committee needed to discuss.
5. Laboratory Use of Mercaptans- A fact sheet was reviewed by the committee.  The content was approved by the committee with some typographical errors to be corrected.  Dr. Porter suggested that this be included in the CHP revisions that will be approved at the next meeting.
6. Piranha waste- A draft Fact Sheet was passed out and the committee reviewed.  Many on the committee felt that it would be much safer to dilute the waste so that it would no longer be hazardous and also could be poured down the drain.  The waste permit disallowing this practice was discussed. The committee requested that OHS explore how other facilities deal with this type of waste.  Dr. Knutson also suggested that the SOP should be very specific as to safety recommendations.
7. Laboratory Inspection Statistics- End of the fiscal year graphs for lab inspections performed by OHS were shared with the committee.  Three tables comparing the past two fiscal years and one table comparing the total number of violations found in each college over the last two years were presented.
8. Adjourn- Meeting adjourned at 1:45pm.

